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Information Items
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  Life outside the lines.  
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3.  Letter to State Representatives re:  Sin Tax 
 

Jim Silver sent a letter to State Representative Kathleen Chandler and State Senator 
Kimberly Zurz requesting their assistance to explore our proposal to grant cities the 
authority to implement a sin tax that would create revenues designated for public 
safety purposes.  I also wanted to let you know that we obtained a proposal from a 
professional lobbying firm in Columbus to work on our behalf and lobby the State 
Legislature but it turned out to be too costly to pursue.     (attachment) 
 
4.  City Business Development Center on Summit Street 
 

You may recall that this summer Public Service crews re-worked the side gardens 
adjacent to my office in order to clean up the property and reinforce the support 
wall for the upper level parking lot.  This week they finished the project as a new 
business sign was installed at the property.  You will note that rather than call the site 
the “Summit Street Incubator” the new sign identifies the building as the “City 
Business Development Center,” listing each tenant.  Although this was a fairly small 
job overall, I think the work has had a significant improvement, and I’ve actually 
received a couple of calls from residents thanking the city for making the property 
look better. 
     
5.  FY2007 CHIP and CDBG Grant Applications 
 

Gary Locke has provided a request to schedule Public Hearings for submission and 
review of projects to be included in the FY2007 CDBG Annual Action Plan.  Gary has 
proposed to hold the first public hearing on February 7, 2007.  I will request Council’s 
authorization for the Public Hearing in the Manager’s report at the next Council 
meeting.    (attachment) 
 
 

Committee Items 
     

1.  Brimfield-Kent JEDD Boundary Changes 
Mike Weddle has been working with the Brimfield-Kent JEDD Board to modify the 
JEDD boundaries.  The modifications expand the number of businesses and 
properties included in the JEDD.  In order to adopt the new boundaries, a public 
hearing has been scheduled for 6:45 on January 24th (before our Committee 
meetings).    The modifications will need Council approval as well.  (attachments)  
 
Administration Recommendation 
I recommend Council approval of the proposed changes to the JEDD boundaries. 
 
Council Action 
Authorize the modifications to the JEDD. 
 
 
2.  Dominion East Ohio Easement 
Gene Roberts received a request from Dominion East Ohio to expand Dominion’s 
current easement from 100’x100’, to 100’x120’ – encroaching an additional 20’ on 
city property.   Gene has reviewed the item with staff and they recommend 
approval of the extension of the easement.    (attachment) 
 
Administration Recommendation 
I support the staff recommendation to approve the extension of the easement. 
 
Council Action 
Authorize the easement extension request.  
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